BUSINESS MEETING   KENT STATE SPRING SEMINAR-EMBASSY SUITES, BEACHWOOD, OH, APRIL 25, 2012

President Angie Zeleznik called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  She welcomed all attendees.
Angie introduced the rest of the board:  Cathy Hilbert, Vice President; Marcia Soos, Treasurer and Janice Speicher, Secretary.

The new clerks were introduced and given their association tote bag.  The new clerks in attendance were:  Lawanna Barber (Lincoln Heights), Beverly Thompson (Bellville), Nicole Mariana (Canfield), Annastacia Skender (Walton Hills), Abby Frejofsky (Walton Hills), Teresa Dolan (North Canton), and Kathy Leggett (Bedford Heights).

The area representatives were introduced:  Molly Schwartz (central), Mary Ellen Foster (northeast), June Allison (southwest), Sherryl George (northwest), and Kathy Kaluger (southeast).
The education committee was introduced:  Joyce Remec, (chairperson), Ja’net Crawford, Linda Lutts, Cathy Hilbert, Ruthanne Ross, Penny Winters, and Angie Zeleznik.

The 20th Anniversary committee was introduced:  Cathy Hilbert, and Janice Speicher.
Angie also introduced the Kent State personnel:  Joshua Filla, Research Assistant and Kathleen Loughry, Program Assistant.
OLD BUSINESS:

Secretary Janice Speicher presented the meeting minutes dated September 22, 2011 from the fall conference in Dublin, Ohio.  There were no additions or corrections.  Kathy Kaluger motioned to approve the meeting minutes with a second from Penny Winters.  The minutes were approved.  The meeting minutes are also published on the association website.
Janice also discussed the new 2012-2013 AMCCO membership directory booklet that was included in the conference packets.  She mentioned if there were any corrections to please let her know, and the member list will be published on the association website.
Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report with an ending balance of $26,663.22.  Cathy Hilbert motioned to approve the report, with a second from Michele Naish.  The report was approved.

Chairperson Joyce Remec gave the education committee report.  The dates for the fall conference are Thursday, September 13, 2012 and Friday, September 14, 2012.  The location is the Embassy Suites, 5100 Upper Metro Place North, Dublin, OH 43017.  

Angie discussed the conference schedule and the breakout sessions for the morning.  

Past President Clyde Bellinger announced the past president raffle will take place the last day of the conference.  He will be selling tickets at $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00.  The money raised goes to the education committee fund.  

NEW BUSINESS:
The board has discussed how to identify members who are seriously ill or have passed away, so the association can send a flower arrangement.   Angie asked the members that if they know of a clerk who is seriously ill or has passed away, to please contact their area representative, who will contact Secretary Janice Speicher, who will contact the board.   

Linda Lutts presented the legislative update:

· SB 254-(raises the population requirements to have a mayor’s court from 100 to 200):  introduced 11/9/11, no new activity.

· HB 488—(raises the victims of crime fund from $9.00 to $15.00):  introduced 3/20/12, no new activity.
The Ohio Municipal League has the Mayor’s Court Training schedule for 2012:
· June 26, 2012, Westlake, OH

· October 26, 2012, Columbus, OH

· November 2, 2012, Columbus, OH

· December 7, 2012 (magistrates only), Worthington, OH

Please see the OML website (www.omlohio.org) for more details.

Marcia Soos motioned to adjourn the meeting with a second from Ruthanne Ross.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher

Secretary

